Park Commission Meeting June 15, 2016

Richard called the meeting to order at 6:45 p.m.

Members present: Aaron Graf, Diane Graf, Richard Morrison. Absent: Ken Sokol

The purpose of the June meeting is to physically inspect the park and produce a list of items that need attention.

The first order of business was to remove the Christmas lights from the flagpole and substitute the halyard to ready it for a new flag to be displayed on the 4th of July. The flagpole has to be taken down in order to install/remove lights.

All electrical receptacles/GFI's located at and around the gazebo and other locations should be checked and perhaps replaced.

Flagpole light needs new bulb and perhaps new photo cell-one or other not working.

Weeds along walkway and playscape will need re-spraying before summer's end.

North baseball field wood bench bottom board need replacing. Both this bench and east bench need scraping/painting.

Telephone conduit hanging off concession stand needs to be removed. Re-install electrical outlet on stand-removed during re-siding.

 $\sqrt{}$ Playscape will need additional sand next year.(Aaron and Richard added sand last year).

Five inch pothole east of backstop needs filling. Also some significant cracks in various spots along pathway as well as some obnoxious weeds.

Area near dumpster and water hydrant needs leveling and additional dirt.

Barbecues will need cleaning (ashes).

Aaron has been filling trenches left from drain tile installation. Richard will check with equipment company in S. Lyon regarding life expectancy of swing chains.

Low hanging tree branches need trimming in the Fall. There is a question as to whether to spray under the spruce trees near the gazebo.

Area next to office could look better. All equipment was looked at. Appears to be in good shape. May need someone with playground equipment experience to inspect at some point.

All in all, the park, the gazebo and plantings look very nice. And there is plenty of activity

Meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m. Respectfully submitted, Richard Morrison, Park secretary/chair